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Happy November 
everyone! I’m looking 
forward to the General 
Meeting on November 
5th and the Commodore’s 
Ball on the 6th and the 
Commodore’s Cup on the 

12th. Oh! And don’t forget Daylight Savings 
Day - my favorite holiday. 

October was full of Witches, races, 
and celebrations with some amazing 
turnout. Including the infamous 
Kurmudgeon Klassic, the great races 
for the Chris Lockwood regatta, and 
Maritime Museum fundraisers just to name 
a few. The dock was full of transients. And 
I even got to rescue some kayakers and 
their dogs! But nothing was more exciting 
than our October board meeting. We 
approved the Zongo Cup perpetual trophy, 
updated the Launch Use policy and raised the 
insurance limits.  Thrilling stuff! Thank you to 
all who attend, really. It is really great to hear 
our membership’s opinions and solutions. It 
really helps the board make better decisions. 

Enjoy your November holidays with your 
family and friends. And enjoy our club and 
each other. 

One of our SC 27s getting a close up view of 
the witch’s paddle  -- Photo by Laurie Wright



Bilge Report
Vice Commodore John Burgener
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Projects continue    
Volunteers sought
 

Here we go into the Holiday Season and The 
Beating Go On.
We have forms on “The Bar” for Personalized 
Bricks.
So - Think of it as a great Christmas gift that 
will forever be displayed at the  Yacht Club for 
all to see, remember and be reminded of the 
great times here. Thank you Joe Huntsinger 
for helping with the project.
 
Yes, the pumpout station is installed.
You will also notice that a grab rail was in-
stalled next to the station to help  “The Kreeky 
Knee Kayak Klub” to ingress and egress from 
their kayaks and Kanoes. Thank you Charlie 
Roberts for the assistance.
 
Security System is almost complete.  We 

had a glitch  with the front door as the new system does not recognise the existing 
locking  system. We shall prevail..
 
I am always looking for volunteers for special duties. I want a - 
Brick Committee that shall collect the application forms, submit 
and install the bricks.
 
Some Body to bi-monthly wash the upper deck and wipe the hand-
rails.
Some Body to clean the eel grass from the tarmac and hose bird 
poop off the dock.
 
Oh yes, I will think of more things as they come.
These projects are not hard and it gives you the opportunity to “just 
hang” then justify a beer afterwards…
Gobble Gobble you Pirates and Fair Maidens.
Beat hard to weather.

When in doubt, hoist the storm jib.
Johnny Spindrift 
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Rear Commodore  
                Charlie Roberts

More race results next page

Masthead - November 2022 - Rear Commodore’s Report

This is the time of the year that we celebrate and recog-
nize this year’s regatta winners at the Commodore’s Ball 
on November 6th.  I would also like to recognize our club 
regatta winners here in the Masthead.  They are listed in 
order of occurrence:
From Last Year after the Commodores Ball:
Fall Bay Race Series Osos Trophy  2021 “Jersey Girl”  
Greg Miller & Sophia Flumerfut
Devlin Series Trophy 2021 - “Janina” Mark Hilden
Drumstick Trophy 2021 - Greg Miller & Nicole Miller, 
*  Junior High Point Trophy 2021 - GG Jones 

(*  designates Juniors events)
From this year:
Hangover Special - Carlton Smith & Ellie Mongin 
Founder’s Cup  Winter Series    

Bay Races - Daysailer  “Beach Party”  Carlton 
Smith & Elias Blackwell      
Ocean Races - “Janina”  Mark Hilden 

Ronald May Memorial Winter Series Ocean - “ Janina” 
Krossa / Hilden 
*  Big Rock Regatta Optimist Class Trophy - Cooper 
Keeyes  DRYC
Opening Day Perpetual Races
 Bay Race - “Beach Party”  Carlton Smith
 Ocean Race - Carlton Smith “Mistress Quickly”
Seager Perpetual Spring Series Trophy -  Day Sailer  
Dan Hack & Silvia Suarez 
Ocean Fleet Spring Series Perpetual Trophy - Smith /
Hensinger - “Mistress Quickly”
Morro Bay Laser Fleet Championship Trophy - Dan 
Hack
Daysailer Fleet 128 Championship - Greg Miller & So-
phia Flumerfelt
*  Morro Bay Juniors’ Optimist Fleet Championship - 
Gunner Paris
Barney Pike Perpetual High Point Series - ‘Summer 
Bay Series’ Daysailer Dan Hack & Sylvia Suarez
MBYC Daysailer Invitational - Tom Ingram & Ty Ingram 
Zongo Cup - Overall: “Janina” Mark Hilden, Cruising 
Class: “Spirit” Cinda Quintanar.
White Perpetual Women’s Trophy - Day Sailer, Dawn 
Huntsinger & Cyndy Fee
*  Chris Lockwood Junior Regatta - Optimists, Miles 
Blackwell  - Lasers, Mason Horstman

Two new Trophies with Deeds of Gift have also been 
created this year, the Zongo Cup and MBYC Juniors 
Optimist Championship.  More information on the Zon-
go can be found here: https://www.bigbigslo.com/zon-

go-cup-2022

Races on our calendar but not run 
this year due to weather or some-
thing else include the following:
Jenkins Memorial Yacht Race, John S. Mullins Memorial 
Trophy, H. Mike O’Daniels “Two Sticker” Trophy,
Jack Johnson Memorial Trophy - a Trophy for El Toros 
that is being replaced with Optimist Championship, Sea-
ger Spring Series Laser Perpetual Trophy - No one par-
ticipated in the spring series with a laser, and the Wysocki 
Memorial Trophy. 

Fall Series II Bay Races 

This month the sailing Instructions for the bay races 
were changed so that all events, except for class specific 
events, are Arbitrary.  This allows for any boat to par-
ticipate that can safely navigate the bay courses.   That 
change was quickly taken advantage of in the Fall II Bay 
Series regattas.

The Fall II Series Regatta included a Lido skippered by 
Tom Jenkins, and a Picnic Cat skippered by Charlie Ni-
coles.  The Fall II was a “Harbor Marks” race which meant 
that the only mark set was the start line.  All other marks 
on the courses were harbor marks.

Thanks to all of  those who participated in the race.  It 
made for a very enjoyable day on the bay.  Also, thanks 
to the race committee for all the work they did to help run 
the race.

The Chris Lockwood Regatta

The Chris Lockwood Regatta is a juniors’ race and is 
PROed by Don Lockwood.  Terry Paris and his team 
pull together the juniors to participate in this great event.  
There were plenty of spectators, lots of snacks, and ev-
eryone seemed to have a great time.

Ocean Races

The Devlin Series Trophy was presented to MBYC by 
Staff commodore Dev Devlin in 1980. This trophy is pre-
sented annually to the winner of a series of ocean races 
consisting of the prescribed courses, each approximately 
seventeen miles long, and sailed during three separate 
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Rear Commodore  
                Continued

More race results next page



Rear Commodore  
                Continued
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Fall II

More race results next page



Rear Commodore  
                Continued

More race results next page
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Rear Commodore  
                Continued
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MBYC New Crew

MBYC  welcomes two new 
memberships recom-

mended by the Membership Committee and 
approved by the MBYC Board of Directors:  
David Ray (enthusiastic owner of a Catalina 
30), sponsored by Bill & Maryann Stans-
field and David Bernard, and Alice Frawley 
Bicksler and Kevin Bicksler (cheerful canoe 
owners, sponsored by Sean & Tara Hanlon 
and Stanley Craig). Pictured with them are 
last month’s new members -- the Fernandez 
family, Scott Turpin, and Kathleen Streeter. Be 
sure to say high when you see them. 

The Membership Committee will soon be interviewing Ron & Marlys Boehm, owners of a Cali-
fornia Zephyr, Little Wing, SC 27, and a Perry Antrim 52 Catamaran.  Avid sailors, they frequent 
the waters of Morro Bay, Santa Barbara and St Croix. They are sponsored by Carlton Smith and 
Mark Hilden.  Also meeting with the committee will be Ray and Leah Shady, sponsored by Bob 
Schwenoha and Leslie Colvin.  The Shadys have been actively involved in summer sailing with 
their children (members of the MBJYC) and have been participating in numerous MBYC activities.  
They own a DaySailer, a 17’ canoe and several paddleboards.

MBYC members are encouraged to attend the monthly Board meetings held at the club and the 
bi-annual General Membership meetings, in April and November. (see MBYC calendars for dates) 
These are members’ opportunities to keep up with what has been going on at the club, what is 
being planned, to participate in decision making related to the club, and to make a difference.

-- Laurie Wright, MBYC Membership Chair

Joe and Becky Fernandez family, Alina and Goose, 
David Ray to right, Kathleen Streeter, Alice Frawley 
Bicksler and Kevin Bicksler and Scott Turpin



The Kurmudgeon 
Korner 

Larry Salas -- President of the 
Kurmudgeon Debating Society-- -- 
Duly recorded by Don Lockwood.  
Recording Secretary and leader of 
the Kurmudgeon A Capella 
marching band.

November 
2022

Well, the Third Annual Kurmudgeon Klassic 
Regatta is in the history books. As of this reporting, 
we have not sorted out the sordid winners, so there 
is not much there to report. There was an 
unconfirmed news flash from the race safety boats. 
They said that they have to report that during the 
race there was a significant loss of life. Various 

crustaceans and other marine animals living in the mud surrounding 
grassy island have been crushed by out of control sail boat groundings. 
More on this horror when next we communicate.

Election Day! It will soon be upon us. The Kurmudgeons, as 
usual, will be heavily involved. We have been giving serious thought to 
putting together a slate of officers that reflect our wise and inspired insight. 

Initially, we intended to nominate for Commodore, our President (Me), 
but the requirements of my present position with the Kurmudgeon 
Debating Society negate that choice. There was also some question 
regarding the chaos that occurred last time I was Commodore. We 
considered running The Amorphous Ghost, but no one knows who she is, 
where she is, or if she even exists. That's the way it is with ghosts. Our 
Secretary would have been a good choice for YC Secretary, but 
unfortunately he hasn't found a pencil with a spell checker. Our Treasurer is 
out of the question. We have learned that he has purchased an 
Oligarch-type yacht and has been traveling to Europe, Bakersfield and other 
exotic places. He is, at present, under our investigation.

We have also noted, with dismay, that the YC is very much lacking in 
spiritual guidance.  We have, in fact, become increasingly alarmed at the 
amount of sinning going on. We have been hearing members saying things 
like: “Swell”, "Soo'ze yer old man?" and "Wadya think?" The next thing 
you know someone will be wanting to put in a pool table.  Not to worry,  the 

VOTE NO 
for 

Chaplain
on K-5!

Kurmudgeons have the answer. Our Chaplain is the one YC member with the most 
first-hand experience with sinning. We request that the YC create the position The Morro 
Bay Yacht Club Chaplain, and we humbly submit our Chaplain's name for that position.  
Along with that topic, we have been informed that some of the ladies of the club are less 
interested in the artistic qualities of The Kurmudgeon Dance Review  than in some other 
aspects of our performance. Some were reported to have said, "The heck with the sequins! 
Let's get to the full Monte!"  We were appalled. We have spent over an hour rehearsing our 
routines. Come on folks, we are more than just five pretty faces with gorgeous bodies; we 
are performing artists, and we have feelings. 

Regarding our much deserved sauna, we are pleased to report that the plans for the 
The Kurmudgeon Sauna are moving along quite nicely.  Our Architectural and
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Continued next page
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Kurmudgeon     Continued 



Floating alongFloating along
FunFloat report Charlie RobertsFunFloat report Charlie Roberts

We have had just one Fun Float this month so far, but another two will take place this month 
after I’ve submitted this article but before it was published.  Fall seems to be a busy time 
of year for everyone, including the Funfloaters.  We have a Funfloat about every two weeks 
when the tide is high around noon.  

However, we do have some special Floats where there isn’t so much paddling and a lot more 
partying.  That will have been the case on Monday, October 31st, Halloween.  When most of 
the Halloween celebrating will have been completed for the year, we will paddle across to 
Sandal’s Cove for our annual Fun Float Halloween Party, where we all dress up, bring food 
and drink, and enjoy an afternoon on the sandspit socializing and playing games.

I would really like input on the FunFloat scheduling for next year.  If you have a specific date 
or event you would like to see on the FunFloat calendar, please let me know.  

Upcoming FunFloats:  
Funfloats are a good way to participate in club activities and a way to get to know some of 
the club members.  I encour-
age anyone who wants to 
participate to come and join 
us.  It is also a good activity 
that prospective members 
can add to their activity par-
ticipation list.
November 11, Friday
November 26, Saturday
December 11, Sunday, wear 
your Santa hat and bring a 
treat to share.
December 26, Monday, an en-
joyable activity after Christ-
mas. Wear your new paddling 
goggles. Sometimes it’s hard to know where you are.
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Happy Hour Schedule
Name HH Host Date

November 2022
Warren & Patrice Flack 11/4/2022
John & Karry MacDonald 11/4/2022
NO HOST POTLUCK 11/11/2022
John & Pam Ridgely 11/18/2022
Dave & Alicia Shinn 11/18/2022
THANKSGIVING no Happy Hour 11/25

December 2022
Tom & Gail Riley 12/2/2022
Jeremiah & Shelley Blackwell 12/2/2022
Kevin WIlliams 12/9/2022
Truman Prewitt 12/9/2022
Jeffrey & Dana Smith 12/9/2022
Joshua & Juliana Massie 12/16/2022
David & Kim hensinger 12/16/2022
Christmas/NYE no Happy Hour 12/23 or 12/30

January 2023
Brett Cross 1/6/2023
Lucinda Quintanar 1/6/2023
David Barnard 1/6/2023
Tim & Robin Volpe 1/13/2023
Patrick & Michele Gorey 1/13/2023
Todd & Joyce Hansen 1/20/2023
Lex & Lorraine 1/20/2023
Keiran Hansen 1/20/2023
John & Carole Dilworth/Maurer 1/27/2023
Donna Arozena 1/27/2023

Photo by Carla Geyer

Paul Irving

Photo by Laurie Wright
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Fundraising Drive Launched! 
 

The Morro Bay Youth Sailing Foundation has set the course  
to raise funds for coaches and a new boat. 

 

$12,000 for Coaches for Junior Sailors 
 

 Paid coaches for the Morro Bay Junior Yacht Club means assured safety, effectiveness, 
and growth for their sailing program.  

 A strong, quality junior sailing program leads to young families joining the MBYC. 
 The money raised will pay for three coaches at twenty-four junior meetings in 2023. 

 

$10,000 for a new FJ for Cal Poly Sailing 
 

 Cal Poly does not provide boats to the sailing team. 
 Cal Poly Sailors compete in used boats against teams who sail new boats. 
 The MBYSF raises the funds and the boats used by Cal Poly are owned by the MBYC. 

 
“Getting a new FJ helps us to be more competitive 
against teams in our conference, which can help us to 
get to nationals.” ~Cal Poly Team Member 
 

Help us Grow Sailing! 
Donate now for 2022 tax deduction. 

 

Donate:  mbysf.org/donations 
Mail check to: 

MBYSF, P.O. Box 736, Morro Bay, CA 93443 
Questions:  info@mbysf.org 

 

 



 Juniors Juniors Terry ParisTerry Paris

Continued on following page

November 2022                                                                                                                                             Page 14

Chris Lockwood Regatta-
October 16, 2022
Once again we had the pleasure to run and 
PRO this fun Junior Regatta along with, our 
friends who have helped us on this event…
Dot & Pat Rygh, Larry Salas, Michael & 
Brooks Measures, & Gail Condon. 
The wind was light, but perfect for some of 
the very new sailors. 
The new sailors in Optimist boats, get coach-
ing and help, (short of being towed), during 
the race. The Laser sailors had longer cours-
es and different sized sails. 
There were12 Optis,  and for over half of 
them, it was their first regatta. The final top 
finishers are: 
1st. Miles Blackwell.  
2nd Gunner Paris.      
3rd. Charlie Rice.  
4th. Jason Stones.     
5th Lincoln Stones.    
6th. Nathaniel Petty
7th. Rylan Ender

There were 5 Lasers and it was a first race for 
two of them. The final results:
1st- Mason Horstman.
 2nd-Clint Bryan. 
3rd-Loic Jallais. 

Big congratulations to Miles Blackwell and Mason Horstman for 
adding their names to the Chris Lockwood trophy … and to all 
and every one of the sailors for sailing well, doing your best, and 
having a good time on the water.

Huge thanks to Coach Terri Paris and Char Paris, and all their 
assistants on and off the water and all the parents.  It takes a lot 
of volunteers to have a great day and we had a fantastic crew 
and a great day.  (Don & Kit)



 Juniors Juniors
Continued from previous page

Great event for 
the juniors, thank 
you for organizing 
it!  Wow, look at 
that start in the 4th 
race!!!  Clint in the 
lead boat flew over 
the line within about 
a second of the 
horn.  Their improve-
ment from the first 
race to the fourth 
was incredible. They 
all have a good in-
stinct for sailing. 
And they seemed to 
really be enjoying a 
beautiful day! 
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From the Galley and Kendall Welch

Upcoming events:
 
November 5, 5:00 PM - MBYC 
General Meeting - possible 
food event pending, will be no-
tified on the Alias
 
November 6, 5:00 - 10:00 PM - 
Commodore’s Ball at SLO Brew 
Rock on Aerovista, the band is 
Water Tower, buffet dinner 
and complete bar available.  
Event is reservation only.
 
November 11 - Because of the 
holiday, Happy Hour hosting 
was not assigned.  Let’s turn 
this one into an hors d’oeuvres 
potluck.  Bring your favorite snack bites and let the feast begin.  A couple of people have 
volunteered to bartend.
 
November 25 - No Happy Hour because of the Thanks-
giving holiday
 
December 1 - Tree trimming party and gingerbread 
house decorating.  Be ready to string lights and hang 
our lovely boat ornaments.  Bring a pot of soup to 
share.  5:30 PM
 
December 3 - Trimming the club - 12:00 Noon - come 
ready to string lights all over the club
 
December 3 - Lighted Boat Parade 6:00 PM - limited to members and maximum of 4 guests, 
with a total limit of 240 people.  Reservations will be required, more to come via the Alias.  
Feel free to bring your own food as no food will be served.
 
December 11 - Junior Sailors Holiday Party more to come
 
December 17, 5:00 PM - Bay and Ocean Fleets Holiday Party and White Elephant Gift Ex-
change - reservations will be required, more to come via the Alias
 
Not on the calendar yet - MBYC Cookie Exchange - will be scheduling this popular event soon.
Also looking for co-hosts for summer Hamburger Nights (Wednesdays) text Kendall 415-
307-3195.

Properly preparing eel grass for holiday dinners

Eelgrass is a type of marine, flower-
ing seagrass that exists in temperate 
zones around the world. It thrives in 
soft seafloor environments, typical-
ly in shallow bays and estuaries. In 
Channel Islands National Park, large 
eelgrass beds occur off of Anacapa, 
Santa Cruz, and Santa Rosa Islands. 



Morro Bay Yacht Club General Membership Meeting
November 12th, 2022   5 pm

ZOOM link for those not wanting to attend in person:
Zoom Link

Quorum Call - Laurie Wright
Close Bar & Request non-members to exit - Stanley Craig
Call to Order
Pledge Of Allegiance
Roll Call
Acceptance of Minutes

Spring 2022
Presentation of Officer Candidates for 2023 Board (opportunity for each candidate
to speak)
Ballots Cast

Paper copies turned in, if in person
Online voting if remote

Correspondence - Tara Hanlon
Reports: (Limited to 2 minutes each. Except for the Commodore!)

Treasurer - Laura McCarren
Vice Commodore - Johnny B
Rear Commodore - Charlie Roberts
Senior Director - Greg Barker
Director - Todd Hansen
Committee Chair Reports

Port Captain - Lynn Meissen
Junior Sailing - Terry Paris
Membership - Laurie Wright
Social - Kendall Welch
Ship’s Store - Lisa Mia
Bar Stewards - Stanley Craig
Sailing Lessons - Angela Soll & Craig Levin
Investment Committee - Tom Ingram

Commodore - Troy Wieck
Member Forum of Club Business

1. Elevator Proposal
Elected Officers Announced
Adjournment
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Proposal for change in 
Elevator Funds and Dues

November 16th, 2022 - MBYC General Meeting

Due to funds accumulated since 2009 for an eleva-
tor from both membership dues and donations not 
sufficient to build an elevator today, nor for the next 
40 years, this proposes:
1. That the club focus on servicing, repairing and 
upgrading when necessary the chairlift on the stairs 
on the south side of the club.

2. That the $25 of membership dues currently being 
allocated to the restricted elevator reserve fund be 
now devoted to the chair lift for service, repairing 
and upgrading when necessary and any excess 
within the budget calendar year be allocated to a 
chair lift unrestricted reserve fund.

3. That the current elevator restricted reserve fund 
be moved to the chair lift unrestricted reserve fund 

and the elevator restricted reserve fund be dis-
solved.

4. That the current restricted elevator donation be 
dissolved. Those active members whom the club 
has record of donating will have until 12/31/2022 
to request their donations be returned or designat-
ed to another fund. After 12/31/2022 any amount 
remaining in the fund will be moved to the chair lift 
unrestricted reserve fund.

5. That the current unrestricted elevator fund be 
moved to the chair lift unrestricted fund and the 
unrestricted elevator fund be dissolved.
This proposal also recommends, but does not re-
quire, that the chair lift be regularly professionally 
serviced throughout the year.



HELP us comply with 
the California department of  
Alcoholic Beverage Control 

Complete the course and be cleared to 
serve at the bar.

Go to 
https://abcbiz.abc.ca.gov/ 

Complete ASAP

Become a member of the bar 
without attending law school
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Officers & 
Directors
_____________________________

Commodore:  
Troy Wieck          
_____________________________
Vice Commodore:     
John Burgener
_____________________________
Rear Commodore:       
Charlie Roberts
_____________________________
Treasurer:                    
Laura McCarren
_____________________________
Secretary:                     
Tara Hanlon
_____________________________
Senior Director:              
Greg Barker 
_____________________________
Director:      
Todd Hansen 

Most of us have boats and behind each one is a 
story.  

Share that story

Tell us Who, What, When, Where, Why, How and 
send a picture of  you or the boat (which ever is 
better looking) Or a picture of  you using your 
boat.  Anything that floats with you in it or on it 
counts.

Even if  you just have very short answers, send 
them along. Mark@schoolyard.us

Thanks to those who have sent 
their story.

Committee Chairs
Port Captain……………………..….Lynn Meissen
Bar Steward……........………..…….Stanley Craig
Social Director/Galley Chief………Kendall Welch
Membership……………….………..Laurie Wright
Ship’s Store…......................………….…Lisa Mia
Junior Sailing Advisor…………...........Terry Paris
Ocean Fleet Captain…………….......Jon Hovdahl
Day Sailer Fleet Captain..…….............….... TBD
Laser Fleet Captain……………......…...Dan Hack
Fun Float Captain………………..Charlie Roberts
SC 27 Fleet Captain.........................John Krossa 
Sailing Lessons ...........Andella Soll, Craig Levin
Investments.................................... Tom Ingram
Reciprocating Secretary…….....Glenda Boatman
Cal Poly Liaison……………...……..Todd Hansen
Education Officer…........…..........................TBD 
Historian………...........................Andrea Surfleet
Chief Risk Officer/Sommelier..……Rich Leamon
Clean Marine Program….....………Julie Thomas
Library………………….….……..Charlie Roberts
Alias/Troll....................................Don Lockwood
Mailing……………………….…...Rachelle Phillips
Webmaster…....…………….……..John Michener
Masthead Editor…………….…….Mark Buchman
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Entry 
way 

ready 
for 

your 
brick



Tuesday, 
November 1

 First Day of American 
Indian Heritage Month

Wednesday, 
November 2

5:30pm
 MB Sailing Youth 

Foundation

Friday, 
November 4

5:15pm
 Membership 

Committee Meeting
6:00pm

 Happy Hour

Saturday, 
November 5

Fall II (Ocean)
5:00pm

General Membership 
Meeting

Sunday, 
November 6

Daylight Saving 
Time ends

5:00pm
 Commodore's Ball

Monday, 
November 7

6:30pm
 Finance Committee

Tuesday, 
November 8

 Election Day
6:30pm

 Coast Guard 
Auxiliary Meeting

Friday, 
November 11
 Veterans Day

 Fun Float
6:00pm

 Happy Hour 
no assigned host 

-POTLUCK

Saturday, 
November 12

 Commodore's Cup

Sunday, 
November 13

 Juniors

Wednesday, 
November 16

6:15pm
 MBYC Board Mtg

Friday, 
November 18

6:00pm
 Happy Hour

Saturday, 
November 19
 Fall III (Bay)

Sunday, 
November 20

 Devlin III (Ocean)

Thursday, 
November 24

 Thanksgiving Day

Friday, 
November 25

 Native American 
Heritage Day

5:30pm
 No happy hour

Saturday, 
November 26

 Drumstick (Bay)
 Fun Float

Sunday, 
November 27

 Juniors

On the Horizon  On the Horizon On the HorizonHorizon On the Horizon



 THE MORRO BAY YACHT CLUB
541 Embarcadero

Morro Bay, CA 93442
Office Phone (805) 772-3981

Mbyc.net
The Morro Bay Yacht Club is a private, non-profit 

organization devoted to boating activities, along with 
the protection and enjoyment of our picturesque bay 

and coastline. We participate in both competitive 
and non- competitive boating activities throughout 

the year. Anyone at least 21 who owns a boat, is 
planning to buy a boat, or regularly enjoys boating 
activities in someone else’s boat is invited to apply 

for membership.
©2021 The Morro Bay Yacht Club
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